

February Highlights

Thirty-seven (37) Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the February 8, 2012 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar provided the following report:

· A full river closure will occur on February 21 – 22 for the Steubenville Bridge Demolition.
· Plans for the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees are underway.  The Coast Guard is working closely with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh in the planning of this event.  Sponsorships will be solicited from industry to support the conference as well as the social event occurring on the Gateway Clipper.
· CDR Timme will transfer this summer to attend the National War College in Washington D.C.  The new MSU Pittsburgh Commanding Officer has already been identified.  CDR Lindsay Weaver currently serves at the aide to the Vice Commandant.  The Change of Command will be held Friday, July 13, 2012 at a venue to be determined.
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
The new Commander of the Great Lakes/Ohio River Division, Margaret Burcham, visited the Pittsburgh area last week. 

National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:

· Several other conferences (PIANC National Conference & US Army Corp of Engineers Research & Development Conference)are being held the same week as the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees.
· Governor Corbett released the 2012 budget that included deep cuts in many areas.  With this in mind, the Port of Pittsburgh will not be hosting a breakfast prior to the Traffic Club dinner.

· Washington DC visits are scheduled in conjunction with the WCI Conference on February 15, 2012.  COL Butch Graham provided valuable information at the recent Stakeholders meeting in relation to Army Corp funding and criteria.  

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported that the next “Who Works the Rivers” event will be held on Tuesday April 24th from 9am-1130am. We continue to seek participation from the membership for these events. This would be from 8am-12noon on the day of the event.

Special thanks was extended to Ingram, AEP, Gateway Clipper, The Port of Pittsburgh, Amherst Madison, Cummins, and those who have agreed to commit to participating in our events. 

The Education Committee recently acquired the Brayman Construction Corporation as a participant as well. Brayman will be reaching out to other Marine Construction companies through the Constructor’s Association. 

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff was unable to attend the luncheon.  River closure information was covered under the US Coast Guard report.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston presented the following report:
· Several member of WAP will be attending the Capitol Hill visits organized by Waterways counsel on February 15, 2012, followed by the Leadership Service Award Dinner which this year honors West Virginia Congressman Nick Rahall.  I, Jim McCarville and perhaps others will be attending the Waterways counsel seminar to be held on November 14, 2012.  The individuals that will be attending this legislative visit are Mike Somales, Dave Podurgiel, Jack English, Mike Wastchak, John Dillner, Rex Woodward, Jim McCarville, Scott Thumma and Patrick Kelly.  Rich Lockwood, who you know is currently serving at the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Headquarters in Washington, DC will be joining our group at the awards dinner.  We will hear from a number of important speakers during the conference, including Representative Bob Gibbs, the Chairman of the Subcommittee on Water Resources and Environment; John Mica, Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, Major General Michael Walsh, Deputy Commanding General for Civil and Emergency Operations, USACE; Seth Harris, Deputy Secretary of the U.S. Department of Labor and Tim Bishop, Rankin Member of the Water Resources and Environment Subcommittee.
· We expected the President’s budget to be announced on February 6, 2012, in advance of our trip to Washington but that has been pushed back to February 13th.  We expect the budget will reveal the level of funding for the Army Corps of Engineers as well as the new total cost for Olmsted Lock and Dam.  We also expect that the new budget will likely include the Administration’s user fee proposal designed to raise $1 billion dollars for the Inland Waterways Trust Fund over the next 10 years, as well as the expansion of the fuel-taxed waterways.
· President Obama’s State of Union address focused in part about ways to rebuild the economy including the repair of America’s infrastructure.  While he did not mention inland waterways specifically, he did note that, in the next few weeks, he would be signing an executive order to cut the red tape that slows down construction projects.  He advised Congress that these projects needed funding and suggested that the money we are no longer spending at war should be used in part to pay down our debt with the remainder to be used to do some “nation building” at home.

· Congress is back to work but we do not expect to see a Water Resource Development Act bill passed this year.  The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee is focusing on the FAA reauthorization which is four years overdue and the surface transportation reauthorization bill which is more than 2 years overdue.  WRVA may be addressed after these two pieces of legislation are resolved which is why we are pessimistic about the passage of any WRVA bill this year.  However, the surface transportation reauthorization bill reported out of the house transportation and infrastructure committee supposedly contains a maritime title which this is the first time this has happened in a surface bill.

· Our trip to Washington will certainly focus on the ongoing decay of our lock and dams and the “ticking time bomb” they represent, as well as the need to focus on replenishment of the Inland Waterways Trust Fund in a way that makes sense.  In that regard, the U.S. Soybean Board released a study which highlighted the deteriorating condition of the U.S. Lock and Dam system which puts the competitiveness of the farmers at risk.  The study notes that more than half the structures that are part of the inland waterway system exceed their 50 year usable lifespan and more than 1/3 surpass 70 years of age and that on the Ohio River alone, shipping delays have more than tripled since the year 2000.  Hopefully studies like this will show spotlight on this issue to a broader audience than just our regional congressional representatives and help us kick start the programs necessary to fund the lock and dam improvements throughout the system including in our region.  

March Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2012 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, March 8, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
March 14, 2012
Menu:


Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons

Chicken Romano – lightly egg-battered w/lemon butter sauce

Home Style Mashed Potatoes

Coffee Service


Lemon Meringue Pie
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, March 8, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh


Newsletter





P.O. Box 534, Lyndora, PA  16045			       February 2012


Phone: 724-355-4101 Fax: 724-285-4999


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org" ��cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org�					� HYPERLINK "http://www.wapgh.org" ��www.wapgh.org�








